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and host to  CBD 1802, CBD 1804, CBMU 1, CBMU 101 and CBMU 577 

Check the Good Guy List 

and Pay Your Dues if You 

Are Not On It. 

Volume 3, Issue 4 

Don’t miss out and lose contact with 
your buddies.  The dues have been kept 
down to a minimum so all can afford to 
pay a year at a time, so send your dues 
check right now while you are thinking 
of it.  Check page 13/14 for your name.  
There are over 400 names on our mail-
ing list that have not paid their dues and 
the last Newsletter cost over $700 just to 
send to these 400+ names.  If you enjoy 
seeing the pictures and keeping up with 
old buddies, then send at least one years’ 
dues to keep these pages coming. 

After visiting several hotels and several weeks 
of negotiation with the Sheraton and with 
Armed Forces Reunions, a contract was signed 
and arrangements have been made at the Four 
Points Sheraton in San Antonio for our reunion 
which will be held from September 13 – 15, 
2001.  Armed Forces Reunions, Inc., will again 
handle our reunion and forms will be published 
in this Newsletter early next year to make your 
reservations.  The hotel room rate is $92 per 
night, single or double, plus tax.  If the tax rate 
is as today, the daily rate will be $107.41 per 
night.  Hotel parking will be $5 per day for self-
parking and airport transportation is currently 
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Seabees 
May – July 

Dates to Remember 
 

 
 Aug. 6, 1945 Bombing of Hiroshima. 

 
Aug. 7, 1942 1st Marine Division lands 

on Guadalcanal. 
 
Aug. 9, 1942 Battle of Savo Island 
 
Aug. 9, 1945 Bombing of Nagasaki. 
 
Aug. 11, 1942 USNCTC Camp Endicot, 

Davisville, RI, commis-
sioned “Original Home of 
the Seabees.” 

 
Aug. 20, 1942 OIC, 6th NCB, arrives at 

Guadalcanal, first CEC/
Seabee Officer to enter a 
combat zone. 

 
Sept. 1, 1942 6th NCB Seabee arrive at 

Guadalcanal, first Sea-
bees to enter a combat 
zone. 

 
Sept. 2, 1945 VJ Day. Formal surrender 

of Japan.  WW II ends. 
 
Sept. 15, 1950 Seabees land at Inchon, 

Korea. 
 
Oct. 13, 1775 Navy Birthday 
 
Oct. 16, 1942 Eight men of the 6th NCB 

killed at Guadalcanal, 
first Seabees killed in ac-
tion. 

Pete Elliott called me today (June 15) that his wife, 
Clorinda, suffered a heart attack about two weeks 
ago and had quadruple bypass surgery.  She is recov-
ering now and expects to be out of the hospital by 
Monday, June 19.  Keep Clorinda and Pete in your 
prayers.  [SW] 

Clorinda Elliott Suffers Heart Attack 

offered for $8 per person each way.  There are a 
number of excellent tours available and these 
will be announced in a future Newsletter.   
 
As noted elsewhere in this Newsletter, my wife, 
Clorinda, went into full cardiac arrest on June 5 
while exercising at a fitness center.  Quick action 
by two nurses and local paramedics saved her.  
One week later she underwent quadruple bypass 
surgery and was discharged a week later.  She is 
home and recovering well.  Since this happened, 
I have not had my mind on San Antonio but we 
are on track and all set for San Antonio.  All de-
tails will be posted later. 
 
Have a safe, healthy and happy summer. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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From Walter “Gene” Kumpf: Enclosed is my 
check for dues [thank you] and some extra for a 
roster [on its way].  I would like to be on the list 
for a 1950-’51 MCB 2 yearbook from Atsugi.  
Let me know how much.  [you’re on the list and 
they should be ready soon.  The printer said he 
is fitting it in his job orders as it is such a small 
run (50 of each).] Look forward to the Newslet-
ter.  Keep up the good work……….received 
dues from Pat Badgett and he sent his e-mail 
address: badgett@imsday.com [thanks]...….. 
received dues from Chuck Minert, George 
Kraeer, Jack Foster & Ivan Majetic [thanks, 
guys]….. from Richard (Herbie) Schreiner: En-
closed are my dues [thanks].  This should make 
me a good guy again [sure does!].  Hope to get 
to the reunion one of these times and meet you 
and my old buddies [great! Hope so]…… from 
John Ruby: Enclosed are my dues for another 
year [thanks]. Thanks for a job well done……
from Dwight Padgett: Way past time I should 
have had dues paid.  Put this where it belongs 
and send me a membership roster. (done, 
thanks and the roster is on its way.)  I think I 
first contacted Stoney (or vice versa) in ‘98,  so 
I’m already 2 full years behind.  I never pretend 
to be a “good guy” but my dog likes me and 
my dues are now paid. (You are really a good 
guy, Dwight. Thanks.) Thanks for bearing with 
me and keep up the good work. I really enjoy 
the Newsletter. Hope to make it to San Antonio 
in 2001…. from Don Seethaler: Sorry we 
missed the reunion but we had a conflict for 
those dates.  Hope to make the next one. (Don 
enclosed his dues. Thanks)……. from Jim 
Stephens:  Enclosed are my dues for ‘00/’01 
[thanks] and extra for a roster [on its way!].  

Does this list also include e-mail 
addresses?[ yes, the ones that I 
know.]  I have your e-mail list of 
Feb. 3, 2000, and have picked up 
a few from Powerpaw [woops! 
That is a friend of Mike Cas-

tlevecchi, Mary. Guess it’s OK if she doesn’t 
say anything:) ]  I really enjoy the e-mails you 
send out, plus George Stewart’s additions.  
Please keep it up. [ OK, I’ll try. .SW].... Received 
dues and a change of address from Henry Ben-

guerel [thanks]…… from Rex Roark (e-mail): 
About the pictures Gene Staples sent, I have no 
idea who the other people in the truck are but 
on the fender is Bill Kershberger and Fred 

Ulmer. I was hoping to see Bill at Charleston 
but he couldn’t make it.  I have no idea where 
Fred is….. from Jack Balding (e-mail):  I have a 
new address.  I didn’t make Charleston but 
maybe the next one... from Don McDaniel:  
Thanks for the Newsletter and imagine my 
shame in not being one of the Good Guys.  I 
hope the enclosed check will take care of that 
detail and also get me a membership roster. [it 
does and thanks.  And a roster is on the way.] 
My service record is an uneventful one.  I 
enlisted in June 1949, Boot Camp in San Diego 
then on to Guam in September and CBD 1507. 
Lived through typhoon Allyn; then 1507 was 
disbanded and I ended up in 103rd NCB still on 
Guam and driving semi’s, busses, manhauls, 
wrecker, etc., until around the end of October of 
‘51.  Home for 3 days leave and then to Korea in 
early November ‘51 via LST and CBD 1804 at 
K3 & K6 as a heavy equipment operator (also in 
CBMU 1).  Homeward bound in January ‘52 to 
Coronado and ACB 1 and the Battle of San 
Clemente Island until discharge in April 1953.  
One of my fondest memories is a little poem 
that someone wrote to commemorate Christmas 
in Korea for us to send to our loved ones back 
home: Christmas Greetings from Korea/Land 
of Lice and Diarrhea/From the Murky Shores 
That we’ve Half Mastered/Merry Christmas, 
You Lucky Bastard….. from Ron Landrum: 
Thanks for sending the copy of the Seabee 

(Continued on page 4) 

Notes from our 
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Newsletter. I had wondered if 
there was some support needed by 
some of the info Pat Morris sent 
me when I contacted him on the 
Internet.  I am enclosing dues 

[thank you] plus some extra for a copy of the 
membership roster….. from John Wilborn: En-
closed is a check for two cruise books and some 
extra for whatever. [thanks]  Best regards and 
thanks for all you do for the men……….. re-
ceived dues from Albert Rubinich, R.F. Son-
nen, Ordean Johnson, Alexander Bishop, 
Robert Schanbron, Conrad Lawlor, and Glenn 
Sisco [thanks, guys]……. from Antonio Yri-

zarry:  I am writing just to say hello and at the 
same time I am sending my dues. [thanks 
much]  Time is sure going by fast since we met 
at the reunion in Vegas. By May 16, my son-in-
law and I are going to Las Vegas to visit an eld-
erly sister living there and at the same time 
having some fun playing the One-Arm Bandit. 
[great! Hope to see you.]  We’ll be staying at the 
California Hotel.  It would be nice to meet with 
you and chat about old times.  I am sorry to 
read about Gantt passing away.  We met at the 
Las Vegas reunion and to me he didn’t age too 
much since we were in Atsugi.  All of my bud-
dies from Atsugi that I used to correspond with 
are all dead, but I am still kicking at the ripe old 
age of 92.  I enjoy reading the Newsletter [good, 
and thank you.]  Aloha…… from Ambros 
Johnson: Enclosed are dues [thanks] and a 
change of address….. from Wayne Bulgerin: 
Thanks for contacting me.  I was in Korea with 
CBD 1804 and CBMU 1.  Enclosed are my dues 
[thanks] and please send a roster [on the way] 
Looking forward to San Antonio in 2001…… 
from George Gustin: I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank you and Pat (Morris) for 
the swell job with the reunion and to have MCB 
2 hosting CBD 1802, 1804, CBMU 1 & 101, and 
CBMU 577.  I had lost track of everyone except 
Roger Germundson from Oregon.  At Charles-
ton I met three more guys from CBMU 1 who 
were at K-6.  I am sending along a check to be 
used in whatever way best. [thank you]  My 

(Continued from page 3) military history is: June 1951, 
Boot Camp at Newport, RI, 
then westward to school at 
Port Hueneme for driver and 
spare parts.  CBMU 1 Det. Able 
at K-6 was next.  In November 

‘53 to Adak for a year and then met up with 
MCB 9 to go to Camayan Point at Subic.  Dis-
charged in June 1955 as CD1.  In your Newslet-
ter I keep looking for names that I might recog-
nize but not many appear.  Thanks again for the 
invite to Charleston.  We are already planning 
for San Antonio. I enjoy the photos of the activi-
ties long past…… from Mrs. Lilbern L. Layton: 
Just to inform you my husband passed away 
April 28, 1999.  He was a good man.  He died of 
a heart attack. He always talked about loving 
the Seabees…… received dues from George 

Stewart (Okoboji Joe) [thanks]…… from 
Gordon Keen:  I received the April 15, 2000, 
edition of Seabees yesterday.  It’s always good 
to remember, but to suddenly realize that MCB 
2 is one month short of its 50th birthday is heart 
stopping (almost)!  That means some of the 
names I see in the Good Guy List, I haven’t laid 
eyes on for a very long time. We do plan to be 
at San Antonio if at all possible. I have been 
able to visit William “Bill” Harbeck. He is 
pretty well tied down at the nursing home here 
in Bethany, Oklahoma.  There is nothing wrong 
with his thinker, his eyes, ears, voice, or any-
thing like that.  He would definitely appreciate 
calls, letters, cards, visits, etc.  His phone num-
ber is (405) 688-0711 and address is Mariner 
Health, 6900 NW Expressway, Bethany, OK 
73008, Room 415…… from Roy Emmons: I 
have been receiving the MCB 2 Newsletter for 
some time so I had better get on the Good Guy 
List and send in my dues. [thanks very much]  I 
was with MCB 2 after I finished Class A CM 
School in April ‘52.  Went to Cubi Point in July 
and was there until July ‘53.  Lived in a tent 
called Mud Mountain Manor down the hill 
from the EM club.  While I was there I became a 
Christian.  I stayed with the Seabees and trans-
ferred to MCB 4 on the east coast and went to 
North Africa then Newfoundland. Afterwards, 

(Continued on page 5) 
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I was with the Amphibs at Little 
Creek, VA.  I was there about 
four years then two years shore 
duty at Lake Mead Base, Las Ve-
gas, NV. The Air Force has since 

taken it over. Back to ACB 2 at Little Creek 
then to Naples, Italy, for overseas shore duty 
with my family, which at this time was my 
wife and three boys. From there to MCB 62 
and two tours in Vietnam where we adopted 
two girls in 1968 and 1969.  They are all grown 
now and we have 17 grandchildren. I retired in 
1973 and finished college. I taught high school 
for a while then entered the Christian ministry. 
Last summer a few of us from the Good News 
Gang in Cubi Point got together in Colorado.  
We hadn’t seen each other in 46 years. Not 
sure if we can make it to San Antonio or not. 
[sure hope so. You’ll see a lot more old bud-
dies.] ……. from Joe Zeren: Here is a check for 
dues and a roster [thanks]. If you print this, 
say ‘Hi’ to John Wilborn, Russ Granby, and 
Don Grobbel for me. [OK—done]  I was a me-
chanic at Subic Bay from ‘52-’54 and, although 
we all said “I hate this place” at that time, I 
know we all have some fond memories of 
great friends and good times. [the longer I am 
away from there, the more I remember the 
good times and can’t remember the bad-SW]  
So far I am the only ‘Z’ on the paid list, so my 
name is easy to spot, like in the pay line — at 
the tail end of the list. I really enjoy the News-
letters and, like all the old ‘Bees, I appreciate 
the effort of all the people who put it together 
and keep it going…… from Bob Lohrentz: 
Here’s my dues [thanks]. I didn’t realize I 
owed. Maybe I haven’t given all my history of 
being in the Seabees.  I was in from 1952 ‘til 
1959 and served ‘52-’53 in Adak with NCB 124 
and Public Works.  NCB 124 was deactivated 
and it became Public Works. From ‘53 to ‘54 I 
was with CBMU 1 and then CBMU 101 at K-3 
in Korea.  I served ‘54-’55 back up on Adak.  
The joy of being on Adak was so strong I just 
couldn’t stay away.  Actually, I think someone 
in BuPers had it in for me.  Since then, I have 

(Continued from page 4) never been able to understand 
why people go to Alaska for a 
cruise.  From 1955 to 1958 had 
Instructor’s Duty at Port Hue-
neme, then ‘58-’59 I was with 
MCB 11 on Guam, including 

four months with a detachment sent to Chi 
Jima……. from William Irvine: Enclosed find a 
check for dues [thanks]. We really do enjoy 
reading the Seabee Newsletter.  I’ll see you in 
Texas….. from Norman Britain: Please find en-
closed dues [thank you].  I am enclosing a copy 
of my VFW Yates-Gonzalez Post in Atsugi, Ja-
pan.  I am interested in knowing whether this 
post was closed out as we all went our different 
directions (mine was Subic Bay) or if it is still 
active.  Ted Speros may know. Thanks for your 
good work… from Maggie Kitts for Bruce 

Kitts:  My Seabee husband has been in the hos-
pital for three weeks now but is recovering. 
Praise the Lord.  Our address is partially incor-
rect as on the Newsletter [see correction on 
page 16]…… from James Young: Enclosed are 
my dues [thanks] and see you in San Anto-
nio…… from Dale Lundstrom: Enjoy the 
Newsletter but rarely see old (familiar) names.  
I was in Korea with CBMU 1/101 at K-6 from 
January 1953 to February 1954.  Please send a 
roster and keep up the good work…… from 
Cliff Schorr: Please reserve one Atsugi Cruise 
book for me [done]….. from Donald Shoff:  En-
closed is my check for dues [thanks].  I was in 
CBD 1804 at K-3, then went to K-18.  From there 
I went to K-6.  We went from K-18 to Inchon on 
an LST.  At Chumin Jin, we bought a weapons 
carrier load of crabs and we ate steamed crab 
and played pinochle the three days it took to 
make the trip.  I was a CMCU and worked a 
wagon drill at the quarry and ran the rock 
crusher at K-6.… from Ralph Binney:  I didn’t 
see my name on the Good Guy List so guess I 
haven’t paid up.  Also didn’t see Lex Camden, 
or Don Gould.  Any Info?  [nothing on Don but 
Lex is at Rt. 3, Box 517, Linton, IN 47441 (812) 
847-8409] sic ‘em, Ralph.  He has never joined.]
……. from John Recklitis:  Thanks for keeping 
me on your mailing list.  My wife used your 

(Continued on page 6) 
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President’s quiz for a wedding 
shower game.  Her only com-
plaint was that you had 24 ques-
tions and only 23 answers. [ha! I 
was seeing if anyone was paying 

attention!  You won!  Tell your wife the answer 
to Question 24 is Ronald Reagan.]  Keep up the 
good work and the mail coming to our home. 
[thanks, John. I try and it’s all fun.]…… from 
Stoney: Thanks for sending the April Newslet-
ter.  I sure hope that Pete, Roy, and Chuck can 
get the room rates down below the $100 mark 
[they did].  I believe it will certainly help atten-
dance.  I knew that the rates were going to be 
higher because San Antonio is a convention 
city.  The pictures in the last Newsletter were 
very clear and very interesting.  They should 
stir up a lot of memories for the gang.  I was 
also glad to see the copy of the original orders 
authorizing the establishment of MCB 2.  It 
should be very special to Tom Padden as he 
was the first XO for MCB 2.  Thanks again for 
your hard work in getting the very interesting 
Newsletter out…… from Gene Urmey:  En-
closed is a check for a Cubi book [OK, Gene. 
Thanks, and you are now on the list.]….. 
Myron Strausheim, Mel Olson, Arthur Chil-
dress  and Gerald Seger sent dues [thanks]….. 
from Edward Kazarian:  I’m Edward “Mike” 
Kazarian and in the April issue of the Newslet-
ter, Dick Danzl wrote of sixty men of CBD 1804 
stationed with the 33rd MAG just north of Po-
hang.  I was one of the 60, Dick.  My classifica-
tion was UT2, “your friendly plumber.”  There 
were three plumbers in that group.  I enlisted in 
‘42 with boot training at Camp Perry, VA.  I 
was stationed with the 10th Special Battalion in 
Exeter, England, and was discharged in ‘45.  I 
returned to active duty in ‘50 for Korea and dis-
charged in ‘52.  I’m sending my dues [thanks] 
and I’m not sure how my standing is [tall, 
now!].  Really enjoy the Newsletter.  Brings 
back memories [good ones, I hope].  Keep up 
the great job! [thanks, again]…… from Preston 
Wilson: Enclosed is a check to take care of my 
membership [thanks].  Sorry to be so late but 

(Continued from page 5) now I’m paid up.  Thanks for 
sending out the Newsletter…… 
from Lee Stevens:  Enclosed are 
my dues [thanks].  We hope to see 
you all at the next reunion…. 
from William Ganske:  I am send-

ing some pictures of CBMU 101 at K-3.  I be-
lieve the members will like them.  They were 
taken in late ‘53 and the first part of ‘54.  Please 
put them in the Newsletter. [sure will. They are 
great photos. Thanks] And enclosed are my 
dues [thanks].  I was just in Las Vegas with my 
son who lives in Reno.  I also did a lot of con-
struction work around Vegas in my day.  I 
worked on the road to Overton from Hender-
son and also many smaller jobs……. from 
Bruce (Maggie) Kitts:  Enclosed are the dues 
and thanks for your reply regarding Bruce’s 
dues status [thank you for sending the dues.  
That will keep his Newsletter coming.]…. 
…... from Ralph Burnley: This should take care 
of the dues for the next few years [it does ..… 
thanks] Seems more than a senior moment.  
Thanks for all your good work…… from V.H. 
Barnes: Hope this arrives in time for me to be 
included on the Good Guy List [it did. Thanks]  
I have been parking on someone’s nickel long 
enough.  I first reported to MCB 2 in mid July 
1950.  I believe I was the first PN or YN to re-
port.  Even before Ted Speros, Donahue, 
McDowell or Thompson….. from Marie (Ron) 
LaFave: [I had sent Ron and others a tribute to 
veteran’s on Memorial Day by e-mail-SW]  
Your Memorial day message was beautiful and 
meant so much to me.  My husband, Ron La-
Fave, passed away on Saturday of Memorial 
Day weekend at age 66.  His funeral Mass was 
at St. Mary Catholic Church in Kelso, WA, on 
May 31st and was buried at Willamette Na-
tional Cemetery in Portland, OR, on June 1st 
with full military honors.  The ceremony was 
absolutely wonderful on a sunny, warm day on 
a hillside overlooking the beautiful city of Port-
land.  I am so glad we were able to attend the 
Seabee Reunion in Charleston.  He had such a 
good time with all of you.  I am sorry we will 

(Continued on page 7) 
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not get to be at the next get-
together in San Antonio, but my 
thoughts will be with you…… 
from Duane Keech:  I’m sorry I’m 
late on my dues [no problem.  At 
least they are paid now. And 

thanks.]  I only spent 13 months with MCB 2 
but I still remember that time with pride.  I had 
transferred over from the USS Philippine Sea, 
CV 47.  I was in tent #1 with Ostroski, Odum, 
T.S. Campbell, D.J. Barnes and others I can 
only remember by their nicknames: Moose 
from Illinois and Willy from Alabama.  I 
worked mainly on Mt. Maritan and the tank 
farm fill.  I also spent some time on the hydrau-
lic fill.  After my tour at Subic I pulled shore 
duty at Pawtucket Naval Test Center.  They 
soon decided that was no place for a Seabee 
and I spent the next year and a half at the Ana-
costia Receiving Station in D.C.  I became the 
License Examiner & Accident Investigator for 
the D.C. area.  Lots of fun…… from  Bob 
Hauptman: Enclosed are dues plus some extra 
for past mailings [thanks]… Richard Skillicorn 
sent 10 years’ dues! [thanks, Richard]….. from 
Marvin Sparks: I’m sorry that I haven’t sent my 
dues before this. [you did now and that’s what 
counts. Thanks]  I enjoy the Newsletter very 
much.  I also would like an up-to-date roster 
[on its way].  I haven’t been able to attend any 
of the reunions but hope to some year.  Keep up 
the good work. You guys are doing a great job 
[thanks for that]……. from Hugh Waltz: I have 
been receiving the Newsletter and the time has 
come to pay up [thanks].  Here are my dues, so 
keep the presses running. You do a good job on 
the Newsletter. [thanks – it’s a one-man opera-
tion putting it together.]  My Navy history in-
cludes: enlisted January 9, 1952; Boot Camp at 
San Diego; Destroyer USS Rupertus DD851, 
which was assigned to the 7th fleet. Saw duty 
during the Korean War. Transferred to the Sea-
bees September 1953. Went to Driver’s School at 
Port Hueneme, then to Pyongtaek, Korea, 
2/20/54-2/20/55 with CBMU 101, Det. A at K-
6, MAG 12, First Marine Air Wing, base mainte-

(Continued from page 6) nance; Guam, MCB 10, Co. A-3, 
3/20/55 until discharge 
12/9/55.  Returned home, mar-
ried, went into farming full time 
and retired in 1994.  Can’t make 
San Antonio.   Maybe next time.  

Don’t see any names I recognize on the lists, so 
maybe they haven’t signed up yet. Thanks for 
sharing all of the news and pictures.. 
….. from Richard Swallow: I did not see my 
name on the Good Guy list so here are my cur-
rent dues, although I was in MCB 8.  I will most 
likely remain a member. [thanks]   MCB 8 has a 
reunion group now, headed by Capt. Gordon 
Gilmore of Bakersfield, California.  I served 
with Stoney briefly in MCB 8 in Vietnam in 
1965.  I enjoy the Newsletter and share it with 
other Korea vets. [great!]  My Seabee collection 
continues to grow and I hope that Larry 
Meacham, who lives in Joplin, MO, got in touch 
with you. [no, not yet.]… from Lowell Rohrig: 
Enclosed are my dues [thanks].  Now I am on 
the Good Guy List. Wow!  I enjoy the Newslet-
ter….… from C.D. Dowell: Enjoy the Newslet-
ter! [thanks]  I even found a war buddy from K-
3 and am looking forward to San Antonio.  I 
hope I am paid up. [yep….. through ‘00]  I have 
only two pictures from this era and enclosed is 
one of them.  It is a picture of the 1953 K-3 Ma-
rine-Seabee basketball champs on the penin-
sula.  We went to the Far East Tourney in Japan 
and got beat by Bill Bradley (I think) who was a 
college player then.  Might need to check this 
out.  I know only two of us from CBMU 101 
and would like to identify the rest of the team. 
[see the team picture on page 18] ….... from 
Verle Williams: After reviewing your last three 
Newsletters, I noticed that many members had 
served at Subic Bay and Atsugi.  Looking 
through my collection of newspaper clippings I 
ran across some you might want to use.  En-
closed is a check to help with postage. [thanks.  
SW]….. from Dale Rogers: Sorry I’m late with 
the dues [ahh, but they’re here now!] Looking 
forward to the reunion in San Antonio next 
year. [Thanks to all of you who wrote.  I tried to 

(Continued on page 8) 
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include most or all of the notes you send.  Keep those cards and letters coming.  
Scott] 

(Continued from page 7) 

Pictures from Verle Williams 
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Pictures from Verle Williams 
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Subic Bay – 1952 – 1954 
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CBMU 101 at K-3 

The office crew Ervin Lampe and crew at beach 

Karl Wiesenbacher Ervin Lampe doing hard time 
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 IT’S TIME 
TO PAY 
YOUR  

ANNUAL 
DUES! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

This is what keeps us 

going, so please send 

your dues today.  Don’t 

fall off the Good Guy 

List.  Send your dues 

now while it’s on your 

mind.  There are 364 

members paid through 

The  
Commodore’s  

Barge 
 

Our leadership consists of: 
 

Chairman 

Pete Elliott 
Committeemen: 

Joe DeFranco 
David Haines  
Rich Nelson 
Roy Peak, co-chairman 
Malcolm Pearson 
Stoney Serrett 
Ted Speros 
Scott Williams, Sec’y/Treas. 

Who to contact about your 
MCB 2 dues - 

 

Scott Williams, Sec’y/Treas. 
MCB 2 Reunion Association 
7221 Trading Post Lane 
Las Vegas, NV  89128 
(702) 254-1929 
e-mail: williash@aol.com 
make checks payable to: 
 

Scott Williams/MCB 2  
 

Dues are $15/year 
January - December 

 

This is what keeps us going and enables 
us to send this Newsletter. 

CRUISE 
BOOKS 

Both of the Cruise books, the Atsugi book 
from 1952 and the Cubi Point book of 1954, 
are being printed.  The cost for either of 
these books is $35 each, post paid.  Two 
books to one address will be $65.  If you 
would like either one or both, send your 
payment to Scott Williams.  Those that 
have  reserved copies will receive theirs 
with an invoice. 
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Don Hofstetter, Gerald Hollembeak, Holly 
Hollingsworth, Sam Holsomback, Frank Honey-
church, Ray Hooter, Arthur Hoskinds, Rod Howard, 
Ron Howatson, Maurice Hughes, Charles Ingalls, 
Hugh Ireland, William Irvine, Frank Jacus, Robert 
Jandreau, DeVon Jensen, Larry Jessop, Ambros 
Johnson, Ordean Johnson, Don Jones, Henry Jones, 
John Jurkash, Robert Kaempfe, Lloyd Kallsen, K. 
Karekin, Mike Kazarian, Duane Keech, Gordon 
Keen, Paul Keener, Yung Ketels, Richard Keyes, 
Allen Kim, Capers Kinard, Bruce Kitts, John Ko-
lasz, Stephen Korkes, George Kraeer, Emil Krygier, 
Walter Kumpf, Harry Ladley, Ervin Lampe, Ronald 
Landrum, Conrad Lawlor, Art Leable, Max Leavell, 
Michael Linch, L. H. Lind, Robert Lohrentz, Robert 
Long, Stanley Lore, Clive Lorenz, Gordon Love, 
Wes Loveall, Raymond Lucia, Kenneth Ludwig, 
Dale Lundstrom, Ivan Majetic, Anthony Marcella, 
Philip Matalucci, Bill Mayo, Willie McCarley, Don 
McDaniel, Norris McDaniel, Riley McDaniel, 
Eugene McDonagh, Don McLain, Bobby McMillan, 
Herbert Meade, Neil Middleton, Daniel Millett, Dan 
Mills, Chuck Minert, Frank Mingo, Gary Mitchell, 
Roger Mohs, William Moore, Pat Morris, Finley 
Morrison, Hance Morton, Paul Muma, Richard 
Muns, Eugene Nelson, Harry Nelson, Richard Nel-
son, Ray Nethercott, Charles Neugent, John Noetzel, 
Herman Nugent, Joseph O’Brien, Melvin Olson, Al 
Ostroski, Tom Padden, Dwight Padgett, Robert 
Pagel, Gene Parks, Billy Partridge, Robert Patinka, 
Howard Pearson, Malcolm Pearson, Ben Pedrotti, 
Dan Pelaez, John Petronka, Amos Phillips, Mike 
Piro, Gerald Powell, Cecil Price, David “Ernie” 
Pyle, Sam Ragusa, Gary Rawlings, Charles Rebb, 
John Recklitis, Rex Roark, Gene Robinson, Harry 
Robinson, Dale Rogers, Lowell Rohrig, Richard 
Rose,  Thomas Roy, Albert Rubinich, John Ruby, 
Edner Rudolph, Vinny Ryan, Fred (Fritz) Saathoff, 
Robert Schambron, Paul Schell, Darl Schmidt, 
Millard Schneider, Merle Schnepf, Edwin Scholtz, 
Clifford Schorr, Jack Schrader, Richard “Herbie” 
Schreiner, Irwin “Bill” Seesman, Donald Seethaler, 
Gerald Seger, Stoney Serrett, Richard Shafer, Don 
Shoff, Bill Sigmund, R.W. “Dick” Sim, Billy Simp-
son, Art Siple, Glenn Sisco, Joe Sitkowski, Richard 
Skillicorn, Ed Smith, Walter Smith, Joe Sobczak, 
Ray Sonnen, Ray Sorrentino,  Marvin Sparks, Ted 
Speros, Virgil Sprague, Kenneth Stancombe, Gene 
Staples, Thomas Stapleton, Clyde Stenholm, Jim 

(Continued on page 14) 

THE GOOD-GUY 
LIST 

Harold Agles, Walter Ahem, Carl Aiello, Don 
Anderson, Eugene Antoine, Basil Arnold, Joe 
Ates, Lyle Auseth, Pat Badgett, Richard Baker, 
Jack Balding, Edwin Ballerstein, Benjamin Balog, 
Joe Barbree, V.H. Barnes, Don Barry, Bruce Bar-
ton, Glen Bates, Emil Bazzoli, William Behnke, 
Henry Benguerel, Hank Bentson, Frank Betonte, 
Ralph Binney, Alexander Bishop, John Bloem, 
John Bober, William Body, Ralph Bokern, James 
Bolton, Alexander Borys, Robert Bowdler, Tho-
mas Bowen, Donald Bradley, Art Bredefeld, David 
Bridges,  Norman Britain, Philip Brunelle, Al Bry-
ant, Silas Bucher, David Budworth, Wayne Bul-
gerin, Alfred Burkhart, L.P. Burleigh, Ralph 
Burnley, William Camp, Elwin “Shorty” Camp-
bell, Jim Carey, Patrick Carey, William Carter, 
Mike Castelvecchi, Kenneth Catchpole, George 
Chang, C.L. Chapman, Ken Chew, Arthur Chil-
dress, Ronald Claypool, Walt Cloonan, Robert Co-
ley, Robert Colquhoun, David Conahey, Roy 
Cone, Robert Conroe, Jack Coulter, Willard Cous-
ins, Fred Cozad, Warren Culberson, Pat Cunning-
ham, John Cure, Paul D’Angelo, Arnold Daisy, 
Marvin Dalby, Stan Dauer, Harold Davis, Ed 
Dechant, Joseph DeFranco, Jim DeKeyser, Don 
DeLisi, Jimmie Dillman, Melvin Dixon, Bob 
Doezie, George Dorge, Tom Dowd, Carroll 
Dowell, Howard Doyle, William Duensing, J.K. 
“Pete” Elliott, Don Eminhizer, Roy Emmons, 
Doug Emond, George Epright, Ralph Evans, Rich-
ard Fairbanks, Bruno Fanucchi,  Galen Farns-
worth, Edwin Farr, Frank Fibich, Warren Flading, 
John Fletcher, Forrest Foland, Jack Foster, Bill 
Frazier, Willie Free, Al Fritz, Jasper Fudge, Wil-
liam Ganske, Claude Garcenot, Alfred Garza, Don 
Gelroth, John Ginther, Ron Glasser, Allan Goller, 
Bob Graf, Russ Granby, John Grasz, Jim Green, 
Glen Grimes, Roy Grisham, Donald Grobbel, Ge-
rald Grubb, George Gustin, Gordon Gwathney, 
Wayne Haaglund, Charles Hagemann, David 
Haines, Luther Hall, Alexander Hamilton, Roger 
Hamilton, Len Hardoin, Arlin Hardwick, Roy Har-
ris, Lester Harvey, Robert Hauptman, Frank 
Hayes, Arthur Hees, Bert Helms, Tom Hender-
shott, Don Henderson, Duane Henrichson, Gerald 
Herr, Len Hershberger, Al Hisey, Bill Hodges, 
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Need a Membership Roster? 
 

If you have a need for an up-to-date member-
ship roster, drop me a line with a couple of 
bucks and I’ll send you one.  We currently 
have 763 names and addresses of former CBD 
1802, CBD 1804, CBMU 1/101, CBMU 577, and 
MCB 2 personnel, so this is a pretty thick di-
rectory (22 pages).   Glad to have all aboard!  
And keep sending those cards and letters - es-
pecially the ones with checks!  
Scott Williams 

WELCOME, 
 NEW MEMBERS! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Alexander H. Bishop 
37916 N. Lakeside Dr. 
Elk, WA  99009 
(509) 292-8875 
CBMU 101 
 

Wayne Bulgerin 
HC 4, Box 327 
Burnet, TX  78611 
(512) 793-6821 
CBD 1804, CBMU 1 
 

Arthur L. Childress 
2766 W. Langenberg Ave. 
Roseburg, OR  97470-2614 
(541) 673-4038 
MCB 2 
 

Roy Emmons 
P.O. Box 403 
Oakhurst, OK  74050 
(918) 445-8601 
Theemmons@home.com 
MCB 2 
 

Robert J. Hauptman 
14827 N. 900 East Rd. 
Bloomington, IL  61704 
(309) 963-4481 
CBMU 101 
 

Edward “Mike” Kazarian 
P.O. Box 655 
South Lake Tahoe, CA 96156 
(530) 542-0564 
CBD 1804 
 

George Kraeer 
705 N. 23rd 
Las Vegas, NV  89101 
(702) 385-7704 
CBD 1804 

 
NEW MEMBERS! 

Stephens, Lee Stevens, Larry Stevenson, Dan 
Stewart, George Stewart, John Stock,  Myron 
Strausheim, Willis Struecker, Bob Sutton, Dan 
Svendsen, Richard Swallow, Victor Swanson, 
Danny Terry, George Terry, Richard Todd, 
Charles Trimarchi, Paul Trotter, Gene Urmey, 
Larry Vibber, Lionel Vidrine, John Vidusic, Wal-
ter Waddell, Philip Wagenschnur, Hugh Waltz, 
Billy Ward, Harold Wardenburg, John Weires, 
Cecil Westwood, H.W. “Bud” Wheless, John Wil-
born, Jerry Wilkening, R.G. “Pete” Williams, 
Scott Williams, Verle Williams, Clarence Wil-
liamson, Jack Wilson, Preston Wilson, Robert L. 
Winkler, Andrew Winzler, Bill Wisnowski, James 
Wommack, William Wright, Dwight Yetter, 
James Young, Antonio Yrizarry,  Stephen Yunger 
and Joe Zeren. 
 

All men listed above have their dues paid at least 
through 2000, some much longer.  If you don’t 
find your name on this list, then maybe you have 
forgotten to send in your dues recently.  All dues 
are paid through the calendar year, January 1 
through December 31.  This list is as of  July 27, 
2000.  There are currently 368 paid up members 

(Continued from page 13) 

DAFFY-AFFIRMATIONS 
♦ Learn from the mistakes of others. You can’t 

live long enough to make them all yourself. 

♦ To the world you might be one person, but to 

one person you might be the world. 

♦ Life is 10% of what happens to you and 90% 

of how you respond to it. 



15 

Contin-
ued…………. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Ron Landrum 
614 Country Estates Drive 
Winchester, TN  37398 
(931) 967-5774 
CBMU 101 
 

Ordean Johnson 
4388 Central Ave., #29 
Camarillo, CA  93010 
(805) 488-8603 
MCB 2 
 

Bob Lohrentz 
9939 Brookdale Drive 
New Port Richey, FL  34655 
(727) 376-4784 
Lohrentz@gte.net 
CBMU 1/101 
 

Anthony Marcella 
71 Pittsfield Road 
Hinsdale, MA  01235 
(413) 422-6853 
MCB 2 
 

Don McDaniel 
200 N. El Camino Real #9 
Oceanside, CA  92054 
(760) 757-3016 
F650@gateway.net 
CBD 1804/CBMU 1 
 

Chuck Minert 
49565 Flightline Way 
Aguanga, CA  92536 
(909) 763-2738 
CBMU 1/101 
 

Dwight J. Padgett 
11817 N. 700 West 
Dupont, IN  47231 
(812) 873-6153 
MCB 2 
 

 

NEW MEMBERS! 

Contin-
ued…………. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Lowell R. Rohrig 
P.O. Box 116 
71179 E. Cedar St. 
Wenden, AZ  85357 
(520) 859-3515 
MCB 2 
 

Robert Schambron 
921 S. 3rd. Ave., Space 22 
Sequim, WA  98382 

 (360) 681-4983 
bandk@olypen.com 
CBMU 1/101 
 

Gerald H. Seger 
454 Lassiter Drive 
Highland Heights, OH  44143 
MCB 2 
 

Donald Shoff 
1502 Crab Alley 
PNCR Box N 17 
Long Neck, DE  19966 
(302) 945-2172 
CBD 1804 
 

Marvin Sparks 
69 Riley Ave. 
London, OH 43140 
(740) 852-6946 
MCB 2 
 

Hugh J. Waltz 
16248 Defiance Trail 
Van Wert, OH  45891 
(419) 587-3737 
bpwaltz@bright.net 
CBMU 101 
 

John C. Weires 
2804 Holden Drive 
Ocean Springs, MS  39565 
(228) 826-1041 
Weiresjc@worldnet.att.net 
CBMU 1/101 
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NOTICE!NOTICE!  
A decision was reached by the Lead-

ership Committee and presented to the 
membership at the regular meeting 
held Saturday, September 11, 1999, in 
Charleston, South Carolina.  It was 
unanimously agreed that those that 
have not paid their dues by June 2000 
will no longer receive the Newsletter.  
If you like this Newsletter and wish to 
continue receiving it, you must be a 
paid-up member. Please don’t be 
dropped from the mailing list. 

 

If your name is not 

on the Good Guy List, 

this is your last issue. 

MAKE A NOTE! 
ADDRESS CORRECTIONS 

 

Jack Balding 
200 Morrow lane 
Zillah, WA  98953 
helenw27@aol.com 
CBD 1804 
 

Henry Benguerel 
619 Grant 
Silverton, OR  97381 
MCB 2 
 

Thomas J. Dowd 
PMB 352 
9732 State Route 445 
Sparks, NV  89436 
MCB 2 
 

Pete Elliott 
Jke677@stratos.net 
MCB 2 
 

Ambros R. Johnson 
27815 AK SAR BEN Lane 
Aitkin, MN  56431 
(218) 678-3586 
MCB 2 
 

Bruce Kitts 
15758 SE Hwy 224, #80 
Clackamas, OR  97015 
(503) 658-2267 
CBMU 577 
 

Conrad Lawlor 
conrad@pionet.net 
CBMU 1 
 

Donald B. Shoff 
1556 S. Ocotillo Dr. 
Apache Junction, AZ  85220 
CBD 1804 
 

Ray F. Sonnen 
P.O. Box 172 
Alvin, TX  77512-0172 
MCB 2 

 

Our   Fallen 

Comrades 
 

Tom Crowder  4/12/00 

Ronald D. LaFave 5/27/00 

Lilbern L. Layton  4/28/99 

Arthur Mullenix 4/24/00 
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Frank J. Iafrate, 81, Died. 
Designed Seabee Logo 
And Coined the Name 

 
 

It was  Mr. Iafrate who coined the name 
“Seabee” for a corps of Navy engineers and laborers 
who built the bunkers, docks and airports crucial to 
the defeat of Japan in World War II.  And it was Mr. 
Iafrate who created the Seabee insignia – a fierce-
looking bee toting a machine gun and a slew of con-
struction tools. 

 

The Seabee mascot would travel all the way to 
the Mediterranean, the invasion of Normandy, and 
the Pacific Ocean, which became a symbol of the 
pride of the Marine builders, and it would earn a 
prominent post at the entrance to Davisville, RI, the 
North Kingstown base where the Seabees were 
born. 

 

Mr. Iafrate, 81, died Thursday, March 30, 2000, 
at his home in North Providence, RI. 

 

It took Mr. Iafrate just a few hours in January 
1942 to design a logo that would outlast him.  At 
age 22, he dropped out of the Rhode Island School 
of Design, failed to get a job with the Walt Disney 
Company and had grown tired of drawing carica-
tures at area nightclubs, so he took a job as an engi-
neering clerk at Camp Endicott in Davisville.  
There, his drawing skills caught the attention of an 
officer who had taken charge of 250 men hand-
picked to form what was originally given the unin-
spiring name “Construction Battalion of the Navy.”  
The officer asked him to rename the group and cre-
ate a logo.  “About a day later,” he said in an inter-
view, “I thought of a bee.  It works all day, it     
doesn’t bother  you but if you bother it, it has a way 
of stinging you.  I put a Navy hat on him, gave him 
a submachine gun to show fighting ability, and 
some tools in his other arms to show construction 
ability.” 

 

Mr. Iafrate never made a dime off his creation 
but, as a civilian, he received the Distinguished Ser-
vice Award from the Navy.  He later enlisted and 
served in the Seabees. 

 
 

Reprinted in part from the NSVA publication Can Do 

Seabee Mugs, Plates and 
Mouse Pads! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Bud Smith can provide anyone with Seabee 
mugs, plates and computer mouse pads.  The 
mugs are white with a 3” gold Seabee and 
the plates are white with a 5” gold Seabee.  
Prices are:  mugs – $7, plates – $9, mouse 
pads – $4, all plus shipping.  Contact Bud at 
2329 El Rancho Circle, Hemet, CA 92545 
(909) 765-8221 or e-mail: 

 

Little-Known Truths 
 

♦ It is well documented that for every 
mile that you jog, you add one min-
ute to your life.  This would enable 
you, at 85 years old, to spend an ad-
ditional 5 months in a nursing home 
at $5,000 per month. 

♦ The only reason I would take up jog-
ging is so that I could hear heavy 
breathing again. 

♦ I joined a health club last year, spent 
about $400.  Haven’t lost a pound.  
Apparently you have to show up. 

♦ I like long walks.  Especially when 
they are taken by people who annoy 
me. 

♦ If you are going to try cross-country 
skiing, start with a small country. 

♦ I don’t exercise at all.  If God meant 
for us to touch our toes, He would 
have put them further up on our 
body. 

♦ I don’t jog.  It makes the ice jump 
right out of my glass. 
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Patches from 
Don McDaniel 

 
Don can get embroidered 
patches made if any are 
interested. 
CBMU 1 HE patch: 

25 @ $15 ea. 
50 @ $10 ea. 
100 @ $8 ea. 
 

FMAW/CBMU 1 Patch: 
25 @ $12 ea. 
50 @ $8 ea. 
100 @ $6 ea. 
 

Contact Don at 
760-757-3016 
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Pictures from Clem Gregurek 
CBMU 101 Det. Able  Korea 

MAG 12 

Clem Gregurek, 3rd from left, Ryder, far right. 
Does anybody know the others? 

Clem, left, Shaw, right. 

Stoney sent a picture of Tom Crowder who passed 
away in April. 
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Pictures from Pat Carey – Subic Bay – 1952 – 1954 
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Pictures from Pat Carey – Subic Bay – 1952 – 1954 
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MCB 2 Reunion Association, Inc. 

c/o Scott H. Williams   
7221 Trading Post Lane 
Las Vegas, NV  89128 

We’re the  Seabees of the Navy 
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